




Room 242, Parliament Buildings, Ballymiscaw, Stormont, Belfast, BT4 3XX  

Telephone: (028) 9052 1629 • Fax: (028) 9052 1893  

E-mail: committee.justice@niassembly.gov.uk 

 
NORTHERN IRELAND 

ASSEMBLY 
 
 

MR PAUL FREW MLA, CHAIRPERSON 
COMMITTEE FOR JUSTICE 

 

 

Ms Claire Sugden MLA 

Minister of Justice 

Department of Justice 

Castle Buildings 

Stormont Estate 

Belfast 

BT4 3SQ 

3 October 2016 

 

Dear Claire  

 

POLICING AND CRIME BILL: PROPOSED LEGISLATIVE CONSENT MOTION – 

MARITIME ENFORCEMENT POWERS 

 
At its meeting on 29 September 2016, the Committee for Justice considered the 

attached correspondence from Assistant Chief Constable Alan Todd providing 

further information and clarification of the PSNI position in relation to the proposed 

Maritime Enforcement Powers Legislative Consent Motion for the Policing and Crime 

Bill and the extension of hot pursuit powers to the PSNI.  

 

The Committee noted that, according to ACC Todd’s letter, the original position 

attributed to the PSNI appears to have been as the result of an informal conversation 

between staff who were trying to be helpful in progressing the matter and the 

position was not fully considered at a senior level. 

 

The Committee expressed concern and alarm that legislative proposals appear to be 

being developed in such a way and that the information provided to the Committee is 

not accurate and cannot be relied upon. The Committee is therefore seeking an 

assurance that any future legislation will be developed by the Department and other 
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justice organisations through formal discussions and formal channels at the highest 

level, and that any information provided to the Committee is accurate and reflects the 

final formal position of the PSNI or any other relevant justice organisation. 

 

I would appreciate a response at your earliest convenience and, as indicated in my 

previous letter of 30 September, the Committee intends to again consider this 

proposed Legislative Consent Motion at its meeting on Thursday 6 October 2016. 

 

Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Paul Frew MLA 
Chairperson, Committee for Justice 
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